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Nurse for Safeguarding Children 

and Lead for Child Death 

Jacky Wood – CDR Nurse  
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Team Contact Details 

Team phone number: 01473 

770089 

Team pager: 07623 951892 

Email: 
iesccg.suffolkcdr@nhs.net 

Across the globe, tens of millions of children 
have been uprooted – many driven from their 
homes by conflicts not of their making, and 
millions more migrating in the hope of finding a 
better, safer life. Often traumatized by the 
conflicts and violence they are fleeing they also 
face further dangers along the way. In countries 
they travel through and to, they often 
experience xenophobia and discrimination. 

Recently we have seen families being 
displaced from Afghanistan, arriving in the UK 
because they are at risk from the Taliban. 

These children from Afghanistan have never 
know peace as conflict and fighting has been 
part of daily life for over two decades. They are 
traumatised from the atrocities they have 
witnessed against their families and others in 

their communities, displacement and harmful 
social norms and practices they have 
experienced. This will severely impact on their 
psychological well-being and development as 
well as their physical health needs. 

 

 

 

In Suffolk we have services to support children 
and families placed here such as Suffolk 
Refugee Support and  Health Outreach NHS, 
as well as our local GP services. However, we 

all have a role to play in recognising the 
vulnerability of these children, prioritising our 

Suffolk Policies  

If you are a member of staff that is often 

involved in Child Death, especially SUDIC 
you may be interested in more specialised 
training around this area. Recently there 

have been an increased number of 
SUDIC’s in Suffolk that staff have had to 
deal with which have all raised different 

issues. Please contact our team if you 
would like more in-depth training on SUDIC. 

Refugees 

This year we are looking back with  

appreciation for all those who have 

supported our team and worked with 

us to support our families who have 

lost a child.  

We wish you a happy and peaceful 

Christmas and every good wish for the 

New Year! 

 

 

 

 

Teaching  

The CDR team are keen to educate profes-
sionals in Suffolk about the Child Death 

Review Process, the Child Death Overview 
Panel and what to do when a child dies. We 
are hoping to continue to be part of organ-

ised study days in trusts and organisations 
in 2022, so that staff will know about our 
role and what we do, and also to discuss 

the learning which is coming from children’s 
deaths. If you would like us to be part of 
your teaching session or study day, please 

contact us at : 

iesccg.suffolkcdr@nhs.net  

These sessions are a great opportunity for 
us to talk to staff about particular cases and 
families which they may have had involve-

ment with.  

Introducing Maddison Bultitude 

 

 

 

     

 

Hello, I’m Maddison, Administrator for the CDR 

Team.  I joined the newly formed Norfolk and 

Waveney CDR Team in April 2021 and am now 

working alongside the Suffolk CDR Team also to 

provide administrative support.  Previously I 

worked at the James Paget Hospital in various 

clerical roles.  You will likely hear from me for 

meeting arrangements, reporting form requests 

and information gathering.  I live in Norfolk 

where I am currently renovating a bungalow with 

my husband and two children.  Outside of work I 

enjoy spending time with family and friends, 

trying new places to eat, and I love an early 

morning gym session. 

 

services to support them where we can 
and challenging discrimination.  

You can find out more information of how 
to help support refugees in Suffolk by 
clicking here  There is also information 

available from Suffolk County Council 
who have a task force involved in a 
resettlement scheme. More information 
here 

 

 

 

  

mailto:iesccg.suffolkcdr@nhs.net
https://suffolkrefugee.org.uk/
https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/community-and-safety/communities/community-engagement/refugee-schemes/
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Bereavement and Coping at Christmas  

The Christmas season can be very difficult for bereaved families. 

Bereaved parents often feel they just want to cancel Christmas, 

they feel it won’t be the same as it has been because the family 

unit is not the same. It is not complete. Often the run up to 

Christmas can be more difficult than the day itself, as can the 

looming New Year celebrations. Cruise and The Compassionate 

Friends both have some great resources to give to families 

about grief and coping at Christmas, these resources can also 

help us professionals with conversations with families.  

Grief at Christmas (cruse.org.uk) 

coping-with-christmas-2021.pdf (tcf.org.uk)  PDF Leaflet that 

can be printed and handed out 

Helplines open over Christmas: The compassionate Friends 

national Helpline 0345 123 2304 (10am – 4pm, 7pm- 10pm eve-
ry day). Child Death Helpline 0800 282 986. Child Bereavement 
UK Support and Information Line 0800 02 888 40. Samaritans 

116 123 (free to call) 

 

 

Safer Sleep for Babies  

 

 

As we are mid-winter and the festive season is upon us, it’s important 

the advice we give to parents on safe sleeping reflects our learning 

from deaths and the possibility of heightened risks over the coming 

months. In the last few weeks we have seen a number of baby deaths 

where babies have been in circumstances outside of their normal safe 

sleeping routine. Babies who normally slept in a safe cot or Moses 

basket on their backs were placed in the bed or sofa with the parents. 

Parents who normally would not drink and share a bed with their baby 

may be tempted to over the festive period, just through shear 

tiredness. Professionals can help parents think ahead about when 

they may break from their usual routine and how to remember to 

check the basic SIDS safety advice. Please remember to talk about 

safe sleeping if you come in to contact with parents of young babies. 

Please see more here 

 

            Suicide  -   A themed Review  

In the autumn we held a themed review at the Child Death Over-

view Panel (CDOP) around suicide. This year in Suffolk we have 
had 3 suicides very close together and we felt that we should  hold 
a review to look at some of the leaning that has already come out 
of these cases. Norfolk CDR team also had 3 deaths which they 
brought to the panel making it 6 young people in total. The panel 
agreed that any learning should be shared with professionals 

straight away and many professionals came back and said they 
would be happy to support on-going work through various chan-

nels. The following characteristics were common throughout the 
cases : 

• Being bullied at school (all) 

• Having breakdown relationship with parents, grandparents, 

bereavement for loss of relationship (some) 

• Parental substance misuse (some), relationship, separa-

tion/step family (some), mental health (majority) 

• Displaying some neurodevelopmental conditions but haven’t 

been diagnosed, bounced between services (majority) 

• Lack of sharing timely info from services (GP) with parents 

and between services (majority) 

• Mental health  (all), attempted suicide (some), self- harm 

(majority), sexual abuse (minority) 

• Parental pressure to do well at school (Few) 

Parental/Adult Mental health education - Parents do not know 
what to look for signs of mental health issues, not knowing 
what is normal for teen behaviour, how to communicate with 

them and what to do and who to contact (All), …… 

A discussion was held on how we can get things happening locally 
from reviewing these cases and also from the NCMD national re-
port. One of these actions was to produce a 7 minute briefing 

which the CDR team have now produced. This should have al-
ready been sent to many professionals but you can read this here:  

https://www.cruse.org.uk/understanding-grief/effects-of-grief/christmas/
https://www.tcf.org.uk/files/coping-with-christmas-2021.pdf
https://www.lullabytrust.org.uk/safer-sleep-advice/

